5 December 2011

Stephen Mills QC Counsel Assisting Canterbury Earthquakes Royal Commission PO Box 14053 CHIRSTCHURCH MAIL CENTRE 8544



Dear Stephen

CANTERBURY EARTHQUAKES ROYAL COMMISSION - TAMARA CVETANOVA

We refer to your letter dated 10 November 2011.

We appreciate your invitation to provide submissions in writing.

Accordingly we **enclose** our written submission, and request to be heard in person in support, for the Commission.

Having regard to our request to be heard in person, in support of the enclosed submission, Nigel is appearing in the Pike River Royal Commission from 5 December 2011 to Friday 16 December 2011 (inclusive). In light of that, we respectfully request that any opportunity to be so heard be fixed on a date after 16 December 2011.

If you would like to discuss any aspect of this with us please call Nigel on 021 141 1996.

Yours faithfully

MDS LAW

Vaughan Taylor Partner

Vaughantaylor@mdslaw.co.nz

DDI: +64 3 371 0489 Mob: 029 225 4000

CC

Nigel Hampton QC Nigel.hampton@gmail.com

PARTNER

Lindsay Lloyd LLB Don McBeath LLB Mark Abbot LLB (Hons) Mark Tutty LLB, B.Com Katherine Ewer LLB Vaughan Taylor LLB, B.A

ASSOCIATES

Tara Allardyce LLB, BRS John Wright LLB, B.A Nichola Hiatt LLB, B.A

VMT-205799-4-617-V1